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The Honorable Mike Thompson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Federal and State Affairs 

300 SW 10th Avenue, Room 144-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 
 

Dear Senator Thompson: 
 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 64 by Senator Corson 
 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 64 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 
 

 SB 64 would prohibit an official elected to statewide office from receiving any income 

from outside employment, or for any other outside activity, while holding a statewide office.  The 

elected official would not be permitted to perform outside employment or activities while in office 

for income to be deferred until after leaving statewide office.  No income would be permitted to 

be given to the office holder or the office holder’s family.  The bill would include the Governor, 

Attorney General, Secretary of State, State Treasurer, and the Commissioner of Insurance. 
 

 The Governor’s Office, the Secretary of State’s Office, the Governmental Ethics 

Commission, the Kansas Insurance Department, and the Office of the Attorney General indicate 

that SB 64 would not have a fiscal effect on the agencies.  The State Treasurer’s Office indicates 

that SB 64 could affect the Treasurer’s involvement with professional organizations, such as the 

National Association of State Treasurers, among others.  
 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 
 

 

 

 Adam Proffitt 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: John Milburn, Office of the Attorney General 

 Mark Skoglund, Governmental Ethics Commission 

 Bobbi Mariani, Insurance Department 

 John Hedges, Office of the State Treasurer 

 Josh McGinn, Office of the Governor 

 Sandy Tompkins, Office of the Secretary of State  


